Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of December 3, 2010
PRESENT: 
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Pat Bravender Doug Busman, Marinus DeBruine, Gregg  Dimkoff, Henry  Duitman (sabbatical replacement for Lawrence Burns), Gretchen Galbraith, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Robert Hollister (Vice Chair),   Sue Mlynarczyk, Jag Nandigam (sabbatical replacement for Zach Kurmas), Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu


Not in Attendance:  Paul Stephenson

1.
The meeting was Called to Order at 12:04pm

2. 
The Minutes of November 12, 2010 were approved as amended.

3. 
The Chair reported that this was her last meeting as she was appointed comptroller for the City of Grand Rapids.



A Motion was made and seconded to nominate Lawrence Burns as Chair for Winter 2011, and Academic Year 2011-12, if elected, with Robert Hollister serving as Vice Chair for 2011-12 and Chair for 2012-13, if elected. 
Approved  Unanimously. 


4.  
The Chair presented an overview of the FSBC charge to evaluate faculty compensation benefits by comparing them to Michigan public universities.  The compensation review material that was distributed earlier was discussed.   

A Motion was made and seconded to forward the compensation review summary to the Executive Committee of the Senate for their deliberation and action. 
Approved Unanimously.
5. 
Discussion of additional course fees was heard.  Joe Godwin identified the disciplines that have additional fees assessed for select courses and answered questions raised from the floor.  Joe Godwin reported that the current fee structure is $12 / $17 / $20 depending on the discipline, with a possible increase of $3 - $5 in the future.  

During discussion, it was agreed that the FSBC Chair would develop a statement of principles and guidelines to aide Administration in setting a fee policy, and will gather feedback from committee members before distribution.  The statement of principles/guidelines will include: a request for the rationale of fees; how often the fee schedule is reviewed; and how programs are selected to have fees assessed.
6. 
Joe Godwin announced that Administration is monitoring the capitol outlay budget process in Lansing. 

The Chair thanked the committee for their work. 

7. 
The meeting adjourned at 1:30pm
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